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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
April 18, 2011
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the April 18, 2011 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members – David Cavell, Charika Tolliver, Maria Richardson, Mike Asoodeh, Josie Walker, and Donna Methvien.  Amanda Rivault gave her proxy to David Cavell.  Also in attendance were Marcus McMillian, Clarissa Sampey and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 2:00 p.m.
· The March 14th meeting minutes were reviewed. David Cavell made a motion to approve the minutes. Charika Tolliver seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Reports on Action Items: 
· Small Project Proposals – Shannon Sciortino did notify the grant recipients.
· Software Request – Donna Methvien did notify the department that the request was approved.  Dr. Harold Davis is in the process of ordering the software.  Shannon Sciortino did add the software to the on-going software budget.

· Bi-Annual Agreement – Shannon Sciortino did amend the bi-annual agreement and will send it to the President for signature at the regular time for the renewal of the agreement in August.
· Fund Balance – Dr. Asoodeh did discuss with the President and Vice Presidents the availability of 75% of the fund balance, and the President did send a list of general areas to spend the funds. 

· Additional Funding for Wireless Portion of Nursing’s Large Projects  – The proposal for the wireless access points in the new Kinesiology building was based on an estimate that included reduced educational pricing.  However, the educational pricing is no longer available.  They are $17,000 short.  A motion was made by Charika Tolliver to increase Nursing’s Large Project by $17,000.  David Cavell seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will record the increase in the approved amount by $17,000.
· Surplus Computer/Surplus Equipment  – There were two requests for surplus computers.  University Housing requested 26 computers and Basic Computing Services asked for 3 computers to upgrade kiosks.  A motion was made by David Cavell to accept these proposals.  Charika Tolliver seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.    Action Item:  Donna Methvien will notify the recipients and have the computers disbursed.  Donna Methvien provided a list of equipment that is no longer useable and requested that it be surplused to Property Control.  A motion was made by David Cavell to surplus the unusable equipment to Property Control.  Charika Tolliver seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.    Action Item:  Donna Methvien will surplus the unusable equipment to Property Control.
· Spending Recommendations for Fund Balance – The President and the Vice-Presidents sent a recommendation for the expenditure of 75% of the fund balance.  Dr. Asoodeh discussed the recommendation.  A motion was made by David Cavell to approve designating $1,500,000 of the fund balance for the projects recommended by the President and Vice Presidents.  Charika Tolliver seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will designate $1,500,000 of the fund balance for the projects recommended by the President and Vice Presidents.
· 2011/2012 Budget – The draft of 2011/2012 budget was distributed.  It was discussed that there is a need to be able to replace wireless access points as necessary.  Including wireless in the Hardware budget would facilitate the replacement of wireless access points without waiting until the next committee meeting.  In the Software category the terms “Blackboard” and “Collage” were changed to more general terms “Learning Management System” and “Content Management System,” respectively.  A motion was made by David Cavell to approve the 2011/2012 budget, accept the software terminology changes, and to replace the “Storage” category with “Storage and Wireless” in the Hardware budget.  Charika Tolliver seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will coordinate with the President and Vice Presidents to schedule a budget hearing meeting for the 2011/2012 budget.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Charika Tolliver.  David Cavell seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be during the summer semester and will be coordinated by Shannon Sciortino.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Luke Holloway

___________________________________________________________


Approved by CIO, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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